MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, March 18, 2008      Burlington

ATTENDING:  Guy Teschmacher, AIA, President; John McLeod, AIA, Vice-president; Daniel Johnson, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Immediate Past-President; Shawn Brennan, AIA, Michael Hoffman, AIA, Harry Hunt, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

Upcoming Events

1. Huntington Homes Tour: (come & gone) This was a wonderful tour with a great turn- out.

a. Shawn would appreciate an article on this tour for the Newsletter.

b. Lauren would like ideas for other tours:  SIPS? Liberty Post & Beam?

2. IDP:  Young Architects Forum at Norwich University, Friday, March 21st.

a. Michael will send Hanne information tomorrow to be e-mailed to members.

3. Professional Builders’ Summit Meeting:  Monday, March 24th, 8:30 a.m. at the Home Builders and Remodellers Association of Northern Vermont in Williston.

4. “ArtGate II”: John and Steve proposed that the “ArtGate II” program should coordinate with the academic calendar beginning this fall and concluding in the spring of 2009.  The Board unanimously approved of this change and John will have more information at the next Board meeting.

5. Spring Studio Social:  Thursday, May 1st at Daniel’s Office in White River from 5:30 p.m. until 7:30

6. Traveling Awards Show:  Opening reception at the Tip Top Media Building, White River on Friday April 4th from 5:30 p.m. until 7:30.

7. Universal Design Conference:  Hosted by VCIL (Vermont Center for Independent Living).  Double Tree Hotel, Burlington, Thursday, April 24th.  Donna and Guy are planning to attend.

a. Hanne will send the announcement & schedule when she receives it from VCIL.

8. CSI Green Conference and Trade Fair:  Thursday, April 24th at the Hilton Hotel in Burlington.  Flyer on this Conference has been sent to AIA Vermont members.

9. Architecture Day & Open Houses:  John and Daniel have proposed fewer building tours.  John will have ads ready in mid-April.

Other Items

1. Vermont Wood Manufacturers

a. John Ostrum and colleagues will present a proposal for a September Wood Festival at the next Board meeting.

2. Jury for SDA Awards.

a. Marsha Wilmot asked Guy to assemble a Jury for the SDA Fund Raising projects.  There are three projects to be judged

b. Guy, Michael, and Wendy will be the Jury.

3. Compensation for Newsletter Editor:  It was moved and seconded unanimously that Shawn should be compensated $200 a month for this job.

4. Upcoming programs (beyond April)

a. AIA Vermont Photo Contest & Calendar Project

1.) Michael distributed a detailed program for this project.

2.) Lisa has put together many calendars for different organizations and offered to help on this project.  She will bring examples to the next Board meeting.

3.) Harry volunteered his help for this project.

4.) The Calendar Committee will be Michael, Lisa and Harry.
b. Calendar additions/revisions

1.) “Canstruction” will be held at The University Mall October 17-19th with 15 teams participating.

2.) “ArtGate II” changed to fall.

c. Consent Agenda

1.) Guy suggested a Consent Agenda format for future Board meetings.  This would require brief status reports from committees and program coordinators prior to meeting, to be distributed with the agenda.  The report could be discussed or passed over.

2.) The consensus of the Board was to try the Consent Agenda Format.  Each person would be informed of what is expected of him or her.

d. Robert Huit Hunter Opening reception and Lecture by Daniel:  Monday, March 24th, 5:00 p.m. at Chaplin Hall, Norwich University.

e. Donna reported that the Affordable Housing bill has passed the House.  Senate bill 209 (energy bill) will be signed by the Governor.

1.) Donna will have a legislative report for the next Board meeting.

2.) Michael reported that House bill 822; dealing with continuing education credits is probably not going anywhere.

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, April 8, 2008 in Montpelier.  Location TBA

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

